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Hall of the House of Representatives 
89th General Assembly - Regular Session, 2013 

 Amendment Form   
JBC 2-13-13 (3) 

______________________________________________________________________ 

Subtitle of House Bill No. 1158  

AN ACT FOR THE DIVISION OF LEGISLATIVE AUDIT OF THE LEGISLATIVE JOINT AUDITING 

COMMITTEE APPROPRIATION FOR THE 2013-2014 FISCAL YEAR. 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Amendment No. 2 to House Bill No. 1158 

 

Amend House Bill No. 1158  as engrossed, H1/29/13 (version: 1/29/2013 08:50:32 AM) 
 
Page 2, immediately following Section 2 insert new Sections to read as 
follows: 
"      SECTION 3. APPROPRIATION - SOUTHERN LEGISLATIVE CONFERENCE.  There is 
hereby appropriated, to the Division of Legislative Audit of the Legislative 
Joint Auditing Committee, to be payable from the State Central Services Fund, 
to assist in defraying the expenses of hosting the Southern Legislative 
Conference, the sum of ............................................$100,000. 
 
       SECTION 4. SPECIAL LANGUAGE.  NOT TO BE INCORPORATED INTO THE ARKANSAS 
CODE NOR PUBLISHED SEPARATELY AS SPECIAL, LOCAL AND TEMPORARY LAW.  2014 
SOUTHERN LEGISLATIVE CONFERENCE HOST COMMITTEE.  The President Pro Tempore of 
the Arkansas Senate and the Speaker of the Arkansas House of Representatives 
are hereby authorized to designate an appropriate Host Committee consisting 
of members of the Arkansas General Assembly to conduct advanced planning and 
to conduct a program of activities for attendees of the 2014 Annual Meeting 
of the Southern Legislative Conference of the Council of State Governments to 
be held in Arkansas.  Upon authorization of the President Pro Tempore and the 
Speaker of the House, the Legislative Auditor shall have a voucher prepared 
and cause a warrant to be issued in the amount as appropriated in this Act 
for expenses of planning and hosting the Southern Legislative Conference.  
The Legislative Auditor shall deposit or invest the funds in an account or 
accounts in a qualified financial institution or institutions located in the 
State of Arkansas established solely for planning and hosting the Southern 
Legislative Conference.  The Host Committee shall have oversight 
responsibilities over the funds.  The Legislative Auditor shall be custodian 
of these funds, which shall be considered state governmental trust funds.  
These funds are exempt from the provisions of the General Accounting and 
Budgetary Procedures Law.  Any funds remaining in the account after all 
expenses for hosting the Southern Legislative Conference have been paid, not 
exceeding the amount appropriated for hosting the Southern Legislative 
Conference, shall be deposited in the State Treasury to the credit of the 
State Central Services Fund." 
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And 
 
Appropriately renumber subsequent Sections of the bill. 
  
 
 
 
The Amendment was read ________________________________________________________________________________ 

By: Joint Budget Committee 

By: Senator Teague 
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